

Major Donald F. Keyhoe, USMC (Ret.)
Director of NICAR1536 Connecticut Avenue, N. W.
Washington 6, D. C.

Dear Major Keyhos:

Receipt of your letter of February 12, 1959 is acknowledged.

I regret that I still have insufficient information
upon which to base an appropriate answer to your question.
However, I assume that the conversation you refer to concerns paragraphs 16 and 17 of your letter dated 13 March
1953. If so, my reply of 17 April 1958 furnishes all the
information available on the subject.

Sincerely,

SIGNED

J. S. Earman Executive Officer

CD/OO	35 Mar 59	
Original - Addressee		
1 4		APPROVED FOR RELEASE
1 -		DATE 24 And 18

D- (#116)